The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Strect
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

I am writing to ask if you would send a birthday greeting to my father, Thomas A. Scirghi, who will be
celebrating his 90th birthday on Christmas Day, 2015, He has been a resident of South Carolina for the
past fifteen years. He is very passionate about education and belicves it is the pathway to a fulfilling life.
He is very proud of his five granddaughters, who are working in Law, Medicine, Business and the
youngest are freshmen in college. Three of his granddaughters graduated from the Governor's School for
Science and Math. He recognized what a wonderful opportunity it was for them.

Please send the card to: Thomas A. Scirghi
c/o Grant
I Cherry Hills
Aiken, SC 29803

Thank you, Governor Haley. We wish you continued success.

Sincerely,

Bate. Joighi Mot

Barbara Scirghi G



